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Wellness Group Presentation

CPR Training 

Date:   Tuesday, January 18th, 2022 at 1:00 p.m. at Pool 3
Presented by the Collier County Sheriff’s Department this one-hour program will demonstrate the proper CPR techniques (compression method) and will also familiarize the attendees with the proper use of the AEDs that we have located at each of the pools and the recreation area.

RSVP to Linda Raftery at 774-270-5400 or linda11raftery@hotmail.com
Identity Theft Tips

Date:  Tuesday, February 1st at 1:00 p.m. at Pool 3
A very informative presentation by the Collier County Sheriff’s Department that will provide vital information about how to protect your personal information and how to avoid scammers and scams that are commonly being perpetrated.

RSVP to Linda Raftery at 774-270-5400 or linda11raftery@hotmail.com
January Picnic-Tuesday, January 11, 2022

Date:   Tuesday, January 11th - rain date Jan. 12th 

Place:  Recreation Area

Cost:    $12.00 per person

Lunch including hamburgers, hot dogs, Italian sausage, salad and beans.  A veggie burger can be requested when making your reservation.
Please bring your own beverage of choice.
A dessert or an appetizer to share would be appreciated. There will be a 50/50 raffle.  Lunch will be served at 1:00 p.m.  Last date for ticket sales/refunds is Friday, January 7th.  We will appreciate reserving of tickets by the deadline to help us plan the food and supplies.  

Donations to St. Matthew’s would be appreciated.  For reservations call: 
  

Debbie Pinto 508-930-7180

(The exact payment amount will be appreciated!)

Note:  The increase in ticket price is caused by the rising cost of food and paper goods. 
St. Matthew’s House

We will continue to collect non-perishable items to donate to St. Matthew’s House. This wonderful organization prepares meals daily for their residents and many others, and also assist needy families with weekly groceries.  Please bring items to donate to our Sapphire Lakes gatherings, such as the picnics.  Also, I will deliver donations when you may be cleaning out your cupboards.  Your past generosity has been much appreciated.  Nan Foster 508-965-199
Country Western Chili Fiesta

The Country Western Chili Fiesta will be held on Tuesday, February 8th.  Anyone interested in donating chili or cornbread muffins should contact Nan Foster 508-965-1399. Further information will be available in the February Newsletter. No reservations until February 1st.

Logo Sales

Because of low inventory there will not be a January Logo Sale.  If supplies become available, we will consider having a Logo Sales later in the season.
Telephone Directories

2022 Telephone Directory are available at a cost of $3 for paper copy or $2 for an electronic copy.  Copies may be purchased by contacting Toni Nicastro 724-681-2789 or Nan 508-965-1396. 

Calendar of Events for 2022
Pickleball Opening Day on Sunday, 

January 9th 1-3 pm at Pool 3

RUMMIkUBE – Sunday Jan. 9th 3-5 pm Pool 3

Captains’ Meeting – Monday, Jan. 10th – 11:30 am
New Player Workshop – Monday, Jan. 10th- 1 pm

Referees’ Workshop-Monday, Jan. 10th 2 pm

Picnic – Tuesday, January 11th
Bocce League begins – January 17th

Wellness Group Presentation–Tuesday, Jan. 18th 
Wine at “5” – Wednesday, Jan. 19th 

Wellness Presentation – Tuesday, Feb. 1st  

Chili Fiesta – Tuesday, Feb 8th 

Bake Sale – Saturday, March 5th 
Bocce Semi-Finals-Wed., Mar 9th 

Super Bocce Game & Pizza Party – Wed., Mar. 16th 

Gender Game/Hot Dog Day – Wed., Mar. 23rd 
Spring Picnic – April 5th

ACTIVITIES

Book Club

The Book Club meets the second Monday of each month at 1:00 p.m. at Pool #3.  The book for discussion on Monday, January 10th will be:

“Dead Wake” by Erik Larson
Come and enjoy!!   Any questions please call:


Edie LeShaw  239-352-8887

Upcoming Books:
February:  “March” by Geraldine Brooks

Adventure Walkers

We are excited to be entering the fifth season of the Adventure Walkers. This group comes together to explore new parts of Naples and to enjoy the company of new and old friends.  All levels of walkers are welcome.  We will start the season with our local walks on January 5th & 19th.  Meet at Pool 3 (note location change) at 8 a.m. and walk to nearby neighborhoods.  On January 12th & 26th @ 8 a.m. we will meet at Paradise Coast Sports Complex.   Please wear your Blue Zone t-shirts.  If you need a t-shirt let us know.  If you would like more information, please email Kathleen Lickteig (k.lickteig@icloud.com) or Stephanie Roche (rochsteph2008@gmail.com) for more details or to be added to our reminder emails.  We look forward to walking with you.

Blue Zone

The Blue Zone Committee is capturing Sapphire Lakes’ community spirit for 2022. The focus is on YOU. Your good health, & well-being bring you Freedom.  Sapphire Lakes’ Blue Zone activities will include walking, biking, RUMMIkUBE, Wine at “5”, cultural outings, kayaking and fishing.  The Adventure Walkers will explore our local neighborhoods and Paradise Coast Complex in January.  The Monday Morning Bikers will meet at the front gate at 8 am and explore east Naples up to a 10-mile radius. The dates are January 3,10,17,24 & 31.
RUMMIkUBE is a fun game of tiles and lessons are given.  We will meet on Sunday, January 9th from 3-5 pm at Pool 3.  Wine at “5” is on Wednesday Jan 19th at Pool 3.  We will be tasting a popular Blue Zone suggested wine.  Bring a small, light appetizer to share and your beverage of choice.  Please join us for this kick-off gathering as we renew old and new friendships with you our treasured neighbors.
This 2022 season we welcome newcomers to share the Blue Zone “lifestyle”- connect, walk, talk and laugh a lot!  For those who would like to be on our Blue Zone e-mail list please contact   raearney@gmail.com.  It’s free and local activities at Sapphire Lakes will be shared.  The Southwest Florida.bluezonesproject.com website is a treasure of recipes, activities and the 9 powers to enhance your life.  Good people, good times and community spirit keep Sapphire Lakes in our hearts.





Nancy Wentzel

Yoga 

Update on yoga classes will be posted on the Sapphire Lakes Website when information is available.

Sue Chapin – 239-353-5006.
Aquabics

Aquabics are held Monday to Saturday at both Pool #1 and Pool #2.  Pool #1 begins at 9:00 a.m. and Pool #2 at 9:15 a.m.  Classes are 45 minutes and everyone is welcome.  Please practice proper social distancing.  

Bocce League

The Bocce League will begin the season on Monday, January 17th.   All residents are welcomed and encouraged to join!  All players must be in residence at Sapphire Lakes by the week of January 31st to qualify as team participants (the third week of play).  After that date, they will be considered a substitute.

The Team Captains’ meeting will be held on Monday, January 10th at Pool #3 at 11:30 am.  At this meeting the two “out of the hat” team members will be drawn by the Captains.   Captains are responsible for collecting the entry fees of $10 (cash only please!) per team member.   Funds are used for court maintenance, the purchase of umbrellas, prizes and other miscellaneous items.  A “new player” workshop will take place on Monday, January 10th at 1:00 pm on Court 1.  All new players are welcome!  

Anyone interested in refereeing this season is asked to contact Tony at  tonyvoislow@comcast.net.  A referee workshop will take place on Monday, January 10th at 2:00 pm at the Bocce Courts.  The committee thanks all of our volunteers!  

A copy of the schedule for their division will be provided to all team members.  Anyone wishing a copy of the other three divisions may do so by contacting Bill Sparhawk at 8hearths1796@gmail.com  with “bocce schedule request” in the subject matter.  
The semi-finals will be Wednesday, March 9th (rain date March 10h or 11th) and the Super Bocce Game and Pizza Party will be Wednesday, March 16th (rain date March 17th or 18th).   The Annual Hot Dog Day will take place on Wednesday, March 23th (rain date 24th or 25th) followed by the Gender Game, for the enjoyment of all of Sapphire Lakes.  Please mark these dates on your calendars!
Parking during bocce league games should be in the parking spaces at the tennis courts/picnic area or the eight across the street on the west side of Gabriel Circle.  Please do not park in Garnet Association residents’ parking area.  Looking forward to the return of a regular great season!  
Your bocce committee: Chairperson, Keith Fogel, Chet Bussert, Bill Sparhawk, & Tony Voislow 

Tennis 

Tennis for men and women is played at the tennis courts on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Saturdays from 8:00 – 10:00 a.m.  New players are encouraged to join us for informal tennis with a group that is very welcoming.  On Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays tennis can be played on the two north courts starting at 8:30 am if those courts are not being used by the Pickleball group.  After 10:00 am, tennis or pickleball can be played on any of the four courts on a first come basis.  The tennis group will hold several social gatherings during the course of the season at the Pool 3 Cabana and those functions and dates will be communicated to the tennis players and their spouses as the season unfolds.  Please join us for some fun, competitive exercise.  For more information or any questions contact Bob Foster at rwfoster22@gmail.com
Pickleball

The Sapphire Lakes Pickleball Committee will be hosting Opening Day on Sunday, January 9, 2022, from 1:00-3:00 pm at Pool 3. We will take this opportunity to look back and recognize the trailblazers who brought pickleball to Sapphire Lakes. At this time, we will go over plans and activities for 2022 and collect a contribution of $10.00.  Please bring a favorite snack to share.  Looking forward to seeing everyone!   
Pickleball is played Monday, Wednesday and Friday 8 am to 10 am.  Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday play is from 10 am to noon.  Social distancing and sanitary measures are to be utilized.

If you have any questions, you can contact Ken Pottel 508-280-3150. 
The Sapphire Lakes Pickleball Committee 
Brian North 716-866-8173 Contact
“Happiness is not a destination,

it is a method of life.”

Horseshoes
Horseshoes are played Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 9 a.m. starting January 3rd.  During that first week, depending on the turnout, we will determine if there will be league play this season or just casual play on same days and time as above.  All men are welcome to come out.  For further information, please contact George Churchill at geochurchi@gmail.com or 978-618-9373.

Ladies Golf – Sapphire Swingers

We welcome all lady golfers to our Friday morning Golf League whether you are a new golfer or a seasoned one!!  We will start golfing on January 7th at Hibiscus Golf Club, golfing the back nine holes with tee times starting at 7:45 am.  The cost will be the same as last season, $41.73 including cart and tax.  We look forward to having our Canadian golfers back this season; last season was sad without them. We are not an official league so you don’t have to come out every week, just when you can or want to.  As always, we are a fun group of girls and go out to breakfast/lunch after (optional).  Please call me if you would like to join us. Thanks,                       

 


Sue Mears 239-348-3820
Men’s Golf

The Men’s Golf League plays at Eagle Lakes Golf Course.  The annual membership fee is 

$30.  We play on Friday mornings from January through March at about 7:30 am.

For further information or if you would like to join us, please contact Guy Spina at 617-835-1281.

Sunday Couples Golf 

The Sunday Couples Golf group needs a few more couples when they start play in January.  They tee off at 1:00 pm and the course fees are reasonable.  If you are interested or need more information, call or email Keith Fogel at 734-751-0589 or email 

kfogel243078mi@comcast.net.
Mah Jongg

There will be no organized Mah Jongg held at Pool 3 cabana until further notice.

Hand & Foot 
Hand and Foot is held every Friday at 1:00 pm at Pool #3.  Those who will miss a day of league play are asked to call Edie LeShaw at 352-8887 so tables can be set accordingly.  League play will begin on Friday, January 14th.

Hand, Foot and Elbow

Welcome back to Hand, Foot and Elbow!!!  After ending our season in 2020 early and missing last year, we are very excited to be playing again on Tuesdays @ 5:30 p.m.  We will begin the season on Tuesday, January 18, 2022 and our last night of play will be Tuesday, March 29, 2022.  We welcome all new players so please come and join us.  There will be hand sanitizer available for everyone to use. If you have any questions, please call Debbie Pinto @ 508-930-7180 or Toni Nicastro @ 724-681-2789.

Bridge

Every Thursday 12:30 pm at Pool #3. For more information call-Paula Culligan  239-304-0744

Pinochle

Pinochle is played at 1:00 p.m. at Pool # 1 each day depending on availability of participants.

Wednesday Night Poker
More players are needed for Wednesday night poker games beginning at 5:00 pm on Wednesdays at the Pool 4 Meeting Room.  The stakes are reasonable.  For more information call: Larry Kurtz (239-352-0407) or Tom Walecki (239-352-0931).

Poor Man’s Poker
All are welcome to join us to play poker on Tuesday evenings from 7:00 p.m. to 10:00 pm at Pool #4.



Don Schroer  312-404-8620

Condolences

Sympathy is extended to –

Pat Garrigan, 260 Belina #10 on the passing of her husband, Michael
Margarita Schweizer, 502 Joseph Ct., #2 on the passing of her husband, Bernie

Nataly Goldstein, 730 Luis Lane #1 on the passing of her husband Richard Klatt
For those who may remember Ken and Marilyn Shockley, their oldest son, Todd, a dentist in TX, died of Covid recently.  Ken was a salesperson for Sapphire Lakes for many years.  Our condolences to them.

Thank You

I would like to thank everyone for their cards, emails, and Mass cards for the passing of my husband Michael on August 7, 2021.  And also, thanks to those who attended the service/reception for Mike in CT.





Pat Garrigan

Communications
Report any change in telephone numbers for updating of the entry gate system as well as the telephone directory, by e-mail, to sapphiremaster@embarqmail.com and  Toni Nicastro @ tmnicastro@gmail.com
“Sapphire” is now the password at all pools for internet. 

Sapphire Lakes Website
Information about Sapphire Lakes as well as photos from our activities can be found on our website, sapphirelakesnaples.net.
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President’s Corner

I am happy to welcome everyone to the 2022 season in our beautiful, active community. I am particularly happy to see our Canadian friends back this year after a lost year which we are all pleased to have behind us.  We also have many new unit owners and renters who will have their first opportunity to enjoy the full slate of activities that we offer at Sapphire Lakes.  I encourage you to use our community website:  www.sapphirelakesnaples.net to view our complete list of activities and other information about our community that will help you enjoy your time spent here.

 As we prepare to start the 2022 winter season at Sapphire Lakes, I am happy to report that we are in a much better place than we were a year ago.  We are currently planning to relax the Covid-19 restrictions we had in place all of the 2020-2021 season.  For the time being, there will be no restrictions on the number of people that can be at the pools at any one time, but we do ask our residents to be respectful of other people’s space.  The Activities Team has planned several events, such as the January Picnic (January) and the Chili Fiesta (February) which were not held a year ago that you can read about in other sections of this newsletter.  The Bocce Committee is planning to resume a full normal Bocce season in mid-January after having a limited season last year with fewer teams, no referees and no playoffs.  Naturally, all of these activities could change if conditions in the community make it necessary to do so.  But, as of the beginning of January, the Master Board feels cautiously optimistic about the conditions within our community.

The one major restriction that we have kept in place for now is that only residents of Sapphire Lakes will be allowed to use our four Pools, Cabanas and the Recreation Area.  This refers to owners, renters and “temporary residents” being the only ones allowed to use our common facilities.  “Temporary residents” are defined as those family and/or friends that are sleeping at a unit at Sapphire Lakes for a short period of time.  Friends who don’t live at Sapphire and reside elsewhere are NOT allowed to use our common facilities at this time.  They can be invited into your unit if you like, but they are not to use the common facilities.

I hope that you all have a wonderful January in Sapphire Lakes and the Naples area, and please STAY SAFE and HEALTHY!

Bob Foster, Master Board President

Treasurer’s Report

First of all, I want to wish everyone a Happy New Year and hope everyone had a Merry Christmas.  

Financially Sapphire Lakes is in great shape.  As it stands right now with two weeks before year end, it looks like we could finish the year under budget by as much as $18,000.  Savings is coming from many areas but the biggest are insurance $7,000, irrigation $5,000 and building maintenance $6,000.

 As far as Contingency/Emergency it looks like we will begin 2022 with around $100,000 in funds. This money will be sitting in a special account to be used as an emergency contingency fund should we get hit by another hurricane or some unforeseen expense come up. By having this fund, it will also free up some of the reserve money that we sometimes borrow due to cash flow. This allows us to invest more of the reserve dollars in CD’s.  However, the rates right now are very low.

For 2022 the Master budget will increase by 1.96%. That includes an increase of 0.35% in operating expense, 4.83% in cable fees and 4.00% in internet fees. Contribution to reserve dollars stayed the same as 2021 at $73,000.  As far as interest, we only estimated around $2,000 due to the CD rates dropping down to under .50%.             We will end 2021 with around $290,000 in our reserve fund.  In 2021 we spent approximately $26,000 on the following items out of the reserve.  1. Fountain Repairs $2,500   2. Irrigation Pumps $4,800     3. Pool Heaters $20,000   4. Painting $460   5. Concrete Repairs $350   6. Credit for black topping under carports $2,000

For 2022 the plan is to spend approximately $54,000 in the following reserve items:  1. Concrete Repairs $2,000  2. Pumps/Fountains $13,000  3. Pool Heaters $9,900  4.Re-roofing all pools and Gate house.  Due to insurance claim our fee will be only 2% of the total buildings cost to replace, estimate $25,000  5. Pool resurfacing $3,500

We will give a more detailed presentation at the annual meeting in February.  Hope to see everyone around.

Thanks, Mike Mears
SAPPHIRE LAKES INFORMATION
Please contact the Sheriffs’ Office at 239-774-4434 to report any suspicious activities.

Pool Telephones

The landline telephones have been removed from all four pools and replaced with 911 Emergency Cell Phones.

Rental of Cabanas
Any resident wishing to use any of the cabanas for personal gathering must apply fourteen (14) days in advance.  Applications can be obtained from Karl Forsman, Property Manager.  This applies only to cabanas.  Pools and pool decks are always open to all residents and may not be reserved or rented.  A deposit of $50 is required which will be refunded if the area is cleaned up property.  Social distancing and hygiene plans with be reviewed with applicant before approval.  Further details are available in the application.
Entrance Gates 
Unit owners may purchase additional gate access cards and vehicle bar codes at a cost of $20.00 by check or money order only and are available from our Property Manager, Karl Forsman.
Pool Umbrellas
All pools have umbrellas on the decks.  If you are the last to leave the pool area, please be responsible and lower any umbrellas that are open.  Thank you.

Defibrillator
An Automated Electronic Defibrillator (AED) is installed at the cabana at the Recreation area restroom and all four pools. 
Before using the AED machine, assure that 911 has been called.  Turn on the AED and follow the audio prompts.
Central Car Washing Area
There is an area located near the recreation area washroom facility for residents to wash cars.  

It is mandatory for boats to be washed only in this area.  Boat rinsing should be limited to 15 minutes after it has been in saltwater.

Comcast 

Any Comcast related issues should be addressed with Comcast by calling 1-800-XFINITY stating you are part of the Bulk Services Contract at Sapphire Lakes.

It is also important to note that every Sapphire Lakes unit has a Comcast account.  If you sell your unit, please be sure your name is removed from the account to assure you are not billed in the future.  It would also be prudent to turn in your equipment to Comcast allowing the new owner to set up their own account with Comcast.
Your Pets 
Please report any violations of the pet rules that you witness or observe to our Property Manager Karl Forsman (353-2465) so that proper action can be taken against offenders.
Reminder!!!  And also –Please do not feed the wild animals including feral cats, squirrels and ducks!  They are creatures of the wild and should fend for themselves.  After Association meetings at the Pools or gatherings at the Picnic area, any garbage should be removed and placed in a dumpster nearby.  

Garden Waste
Plant debris should be piled or bagged and placed along the street, not at the dumpsters or parking lots, for pick up by the landscaping company Tuesday and Friday.  
You are urged to please help the environment by recycling whenever possible.  Newspaper, flyers, flattened small cardboard boxes, catalogs, magazines, telephone books, paper grocery bags, clear, green and brown bottles and jars, aluminum and steel/tin food and beverage cans, all plastics #1 through #7 can all be places in the recycle bins.
Please, please, do not put plastic bags or garbage into the re-cycling bins!!!!
Before placing large cardboard boxes in the garbage bins, please break them down to ensure that the dumpsters are not filled before the garbage truck arrives.  Small boxes should be collapsed and placed in the recycling containers.  
For those units that have individual trash and recycling tote bins, please call Collier County at 239-252-2380 for disposal of larger items such as TV’s mattresses, furniture, etc.  For those using large dumpsters please contact Roberto at 239-316-6452.

There is a charge for special pickup.
PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE ARTICLES BESIDE THE DUMPSTERS!! 
For hazardous wastes such as paint, oil or solvents, they may be taken to the Waste Disposal site at 2640 Corporate Flight Drive with no fee.  They are open Tuesday to Saturday from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
May you have –

Enough happiness to make you sweet,

Enough trails to make you strong,

Enough sorrow to keep you human,

And enough hope to make you happy.
SAPPHIRE LAKES ACTIVITIES 
ADVENTURE
Every Wednesday 8:00 a.m.  Contact Kathleen Lickteig 502-235-3892 or Stephanie Roche 
WALKERS:

703-447-7935

AQUABICS:

Pool # 1 Monday-Saturday 9:00 a.m.




Pool #2 Monday-Saturday 9:15 a.m.
HORSESHOES:
Open play on Monday, Wednesday & Friday at 9:00 a.m. Contact George Churchill 978-618-9373 
 TENNIS:
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 8:00 a.m. Friday 8:00 a.m. - 2 courts.

Contact Bob Foster 508-965-1399
PICKLEBALL:
Monday & Wednesday 8 a.m.-10 a.m. Friday 8 a.m.-10 am (6 courts)




Tuesday-Thursday-Saturday 10 am-noon   Contact Ken Pottel 508-280-3150
BOCCE:

2022 league begins January 17th.  Contact Keith Fogel 239-353-8369
YOGA:

 Contact Sue Chapin 239-353-5006
CHAIR YOGA:


GOLF:

Friday morning.
Ladies call Sue Mears 239-348-3820







Men – Guy Spina 617-835-1281
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